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	New Committee

I am sure that some of you including myself, were concerned at the AGM what the future held for the club in the coming season.   I am pleased to report at the July committee meeting the following positions were approved -

President

Don Taylor
 62430067

Vice President
Brian Bennett
 62489389

Secretary

Ron McCarthy
 62479482

Treasurer

Don McVilly
 62489064

Committee

Vicki Pearce
 62488620



Val Hall
 62479678         



Les Hoggett
 62477736
                                Andrew Corney 0409230801
Don McVilly will look after the day to day activities of the club and Stan Wiggins will look after the book keeping and financial reports.
I will be doing what I can as Secretary while I am Interstate and Brian Bennett assisted by Peter Krstic will look after what I am unable to attend to till my return.
Social Committee

Some activities being considered by the social committee are –
September 14 – Friday Fun Pie Night 
September 29 - AFL Grand Final Day

November 6  -  Melbourne Cup Luncheon

Seafood Champagne & Guinness Day  Date TBA.

For further information contact Jo Van Galen or John Webster.

If you have any events you think would interest our members please let us know.

Indoor Bowls
A lot of people have departed on extended holidays but we have still managed to field seven teams for the Winter Roster. It is pleasing to see two new teams. 

Some of the competition has been very close and some not so close but it is all in good fun and there are lots of laughs plus a few great shots.  
All players look forward to there Wednesday Nights to catch up with friends and have a social drink or two.

The current roster will run till early September.

	Coaching Tips

From Bowls Australia Coaching Manual
Recommend to players the method involving the speed of delivery. The momentum applied to the bowl at the point of delivery determines how far the bowl will travel before coming to rest.  Increasing the speed of delivery will automatically increase the length of your pendulum swing and step and therefore increase the momentum with which the bowl leaves the hand.  Conversely, slowing the action will decrease the momentum.  Provided you have developed a consistent delivery technique, regular, frequent practice will produce accurate adjustment of length.
Snippets

Allan Langley recently celebrated his 90th. birthday at the club and we wish him well. 
Allan has indicated his retirement from competive bowls but hopefully he will make himself available if we need him to make up the numbers occasionally.

Welfare Report

Bob Jackson has been in hospital since the end of last season but is back on the green once again.
Wayne Newman is doing well following the operation on his upper back and is waiting for a date for the second operation.

Liz Dent (Webster) is also recovering from her operation.
Bill Edmunds is due to go into hospital late August for an operation and we wish him well.
 To all members who are having a bit of a rough time we wish them a speedy recovery.

Club 50 Years

This year is the 50 Anniversary for the club.  Maria Ray and her assistants are preparing some events for us to celebrate the occasion.

More details will be supplied closer to the events.



	Pennant News

The proposal by STBA to change the set up for pennant teams for 2012/2013 was lost and at this stage there will be no changes to the existing rosters.
We have entered teams for Men’s Division 2 Reserve and Men’s Division 5 on Saturdays as well as Division 4 for the Midweek Roster.

Women’s team has been entered for Division 3.

Let’s hope we can have another successful season.
The men’s roster starts on Saturday 6 October, the Midweek on Wednesday 10 October and the Ladies start on Tuesday 23 October.
Coming Events

August 31

STBA Past President’s Day 

September TBA
Opening Day

October 25

Legacy Day

   Winter Bowls

The winter bowls programme has been going well to date with several visitors from other clubs.

Tuesday mixed random draw 10:30am for 11:00am start.  Bring your own lunch and a cup a soup is provided.  Cost $7.00 per player.
Saturday 12 noon for a 12:30pm start mixed triples event with savs supplied on completion of play.  Cost $7.00 per player.
Membership Dues
A reminder to all club members that your annual membership fees are now due and payable at the bar before the 1st October or your club membership will lapse.
The fees for the current year are $35.00 for Basic Membership, and $120.00 for Club Pennant Bowlers.
A Little Humour 

Barbara was sipping on a glass of wine, while sitting on the patio with her husband, and she says, “I love you so much I don’t know how I could ever live without you.”

Her husband asks, “Is that you, or the wine talking?”

Barbara replies, “It’s me .. talking to the wine.”

	A Little Humour  (Cont)
Whilst walking past a prestigious women’s clinic in Hobart, one of our bowlers saw a card advertising for a “Gynaecologist’s Assistant”.

Interested he went in and asked the clerk for details.

The clerk pulled up the file and read: “The job entails getting ladies ready for the gynaecologist.

You have to help the women out of their underwear, lay them down and carefully wash their private regions, then apply shaving foam and gently shave off their pubic hair, then rub in soothing oils so they’re ready for the gynaecologist’s examination.

The annual salary is $150,000.00 and if you are interested you’ll have to go to Campbell Town.

“Campbell Town” exclaimed the bowler, “Is that where the job is?”

“No Sir!….That’s where the end of the queue is.”

 Sponsors

Please be aware of our Club Sponsors and assist where possible.
Peter Krstic                      D J Motors

J Boag & Son                   Chris Boland

Lauderdale Pharmacy    

Streamline Water Deliveries   

Trendy Cut Meats  
PMM Real Estate

 Poolmart                          Coates Plumbers               Menzies Research             Shadforths

Conclusion

This has been my first attempt at a newsletter and if you have any ideas to improve do not keep them to yourself.

I could also use items for inclusion in future editions such as confirmed gossip and items of welfare that the members may be interested in.

We do not intend to post to members due to the expense but will forward by email to all members who have supplied their info and copies will be made available at the club.

If you have access to email and do not receive a copy then you need to let us know your details.

Ron McCarthy



